December 2023 Director of Student Services Board Report

<u>Custodial</u>

-

_

Maintenance

- Getting a quote to replace a plumbing pipe underneath the main entrance hallway at DHS.
- Basic maintenance and upkeep on heating units
- Preparing for snow and ice treatment.

Property Acquisition

- Scheduling a walkthrough with Joe Hayes and Alpha demolition to review the site and job completion.
- Cardinal Engineering is on site preparing for the next stage for bidding documents.

School Safety

- Completed monthly drills and working with Officer Brendel on safety plans.
- Scheduled Threat Assessment training with the KCSS for Jan. 24th.

Transportation

- Bus 3 is getting maintenance work and body work completed and should be back in service in January.
- Bus 4 is currently at Bluegrass International in Georgetown getting work done.
- We had 17 athletic events and 9 instructional trips in the month of November.

Student Attendance/DPP

- Enrollment as of 12/13 was 784 415 at LES and 369 at DHS.
- Attendance percentage through 12/13 –LES 94.58% DHS 91.05% District 92.92%
- Attendance last year at this time: LES 92.73% DHS 90.26% District 91.55%